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Frequently Asked Questions (FAQ) 

• When is the temporary control tower open? 
AUO will operate a temporary tower for all Southeastern Conference (SEC) and power 
five opponent home games. A NOTAM will be issued 72 hours prior to the AUO tower 
opening. Unless otherwise specified in the FAA issued NOTAM, operating hours are 
generally five (5) hours prior to the start of the game and conclude at least three (3) 
hours after its conclusion. Unless otherwise specified, AUO Tower Frequency is 127.325, 
Ground Control is 120.6.  
 

• Can I fly over Jordan-Hare Stadium?  
A TFR will be issued by the FAA for game day operations and is in effect one (1) hour 
prior to the scheduled kickoff time until one (1) hour following the game.  
 

• Is there an airport shuttle service? 
Yes. Tiger Transit will operate continuously to Jordan-Hare Stadium and concludes two 
(2) hours after the game ends.  
 

• Do you have rental cars? 
The airport is serviced by Enterprise, Hertz, and U-Save Car Rental. Our staff cannot 
make reservations. However, each company is contracted to bring vehicles to the 
airport. Contact information is provided below: 

o Enterprise: 334-826-0227 
o Hertz: 334-466-5578 
o U-Save: 334-821-8728 

 
• Are reservations (slots) required? 

No. However, it is strongly preferred and recommended. We can only guarantee 
aircraft that have reserved parking and received confirmation from our staff. We 
cannot guarantee aircraft parking once the airport reaches maximum capacity. The 
airport will maintain several drop areas for quick turns but may not be able to 
accommodate all aircraft parking needs. Our customer service desk can be reached at 
334-844-4597, or please email airport@auburn.edu.  
 

• Where is aircraft parking? 
Due to the large volume of expected aircraft, the airport may require aircraft to park in 
remote locations other than the FBO Apron. Runway 11/29 will be closed for overflow 
parking, as well as the West apron. Staff will shuttle crews and passengers from remote 
locations to the terminal building continuously.  
 
 



 
• Are vehicles permitted airside? 

The airport will cease airside public access as needed to ensure the safety of all 
individuals. This generally occurs on Friday afternoons prior to a home football game.   
 

• What are “Special Event Fees”? 
To offset our required staffing levels and the costs of operating a temporary 
tower, special event fees will be in place all home game weekends. These fees 
are published in the Schedule of Rates & Fees and mirrors established facility 
fees. Special Event fees are not subject to waiving with minimum fuel uplifts.  
 

• Are any airport services limited during game days? 
Due to demand, the airport cannot guarantee GPU or LAV services unless in 
certain circumstances. All crew cars will be available for use, but please be 
courteous of other crew demands.  

Please call 334-844-4597 or email airport@auburn.edu with any additional 
questions. We look forward to welcoming you to the Plains. War Eagle!  

 


